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Dr. Jeff Roberts, Senior Pastor 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com • Twitter: @Jeff__Roberts

This past weekend, golf fans watched the defending Master’s Champion, Jordan Spieth, 
have what has been called by some “golf’s greatest collapse.” Spieth, leading after three 
days in the tournament, entered the final day with the lead and with every indication 
that he would repeat as champion. After the first nine holes he held a five-stroke lead. A 
five-stroke lead by a champion on a difficult course like Augusta National would seem 
almost insurmountable. However, his “collapse” began on the 10th hole and climaxed on 
the 12th hole where he scored a 7 on a par 3. In just a few minutes, he went from being 
a champion and leading to being behind and loosing what seemed impossible to loose 
just a few minutes before. In very dramatic terms, sports writers are describing it as a 
“collapse”, “disaster,” and “unprecedented.” One even writes that at the age of 22, Spieth 
will have to “take this one to his grave.”

Interestingly, the Master’s Tournament begin on day one with the great golfer Ernie Els 
missing six putts from three feet away on the first hole. It was like watching a toddler 
at a miniature golf course trying to putt for the first time. Two great golfers will not be 
remembered this weekend for playing great, but rather for their failures. 

Golf is a fickle sport and for those who play it they know that the difference between 
jubilation and utter frustration is a fine line. However, golf does teach some valuable 
lessons and the greatest lesson is perspective. Professional Golfers know:

One hole does not a round make. 
One round does not a tournament make. 
One tournament does not a year make. 

One year does not a career make. 
One career does not a life make.

The hardest part for Spieth is the tradition of the past champion placing the green jacket 
on the new champion. Spieth, at just 22, had to gather himself and participate in the 
crowning of a new champion after his great moment of failure. He did so with grace  
and maturity.

As I have read about Jordan Spieth and his “collapse” at the Masters, I have thought about 
we can choose to be defined by our failures or we can choose to be defined about by 
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Following Jesus... continued

Sr. Adults to Hawaii (April 15-23) 

8:45am	 Worship (Sanctuary)
9:30	 Welcome Center Opens 

(Narthex)
9:45	 Sunday School  

(Bible Study for all ages)
	 Meet the Pastor (Pastor’s Study)
10:55	 Worship (Sanctuary) 
	 Extended Teaching Care  

(E100 Hallway)
3:00pm	 MS Missions (UG)
	 Scholarship Team  

(Min. Conf. Rm)
4:00	 First Light Choir (Choir Rm)
	 MS Band Practice (UG)
	 Trustee Meeting (A214)
4:30	 Missions Steering Committee 

(Conf. Rm)
5:00 	 MS Choir (Choir Rm)
5:30	 Financial Peace (B233)
	 First Place (E244)
5:45	 HS Snack Supper (UG)
6:00	 Preschoolers at Church 

(Birth-2yrs.)
	 Bible Friends (3’s - Kindergarten)
	 Bible Buddies (Grades 1-3)
	 Bible Skills, Drills & Thrills 

(Grades 4-5)
	 HS Choir (Choir Rm)
	 MS Snack Supper (UG)
	 What Does the Bible Say About: 

Citizenship? (Chapel)
6:15	 MS Fellowship (ROC)
7:00	 Church Conference (Chapel)
 	 HS Student Leadership Meeting 

(UG) 

This Sunday At Trinity

Easter Home 
Missions Offering

TBC Goal: $12,000 
Given to Date: $9,327

Look for this special envelope in the pews.

Meet the Pastor 
This Sunday, April 17 • 9:45am

If you are new to Trinity or have been visiting 
with us and would like to know more about 
our ministry and programs, join Dr. Roberts in 
his study at 9:45am this Sunday for coffee and 
an informal one hour discovery class.

what is still possible. Spieth will play again 
and he will probably win the Masters again 
if not many times again. We too must choose 
not to be defined by failure, but by what God 
has for our future. When we are tempted to 
be defined by failure and not possibilities let 
us remember the words of the Apostle Paul:

I’m not saying that I have this all together, 
that I have it made. But I am well on my 
way, reaching out for Christ, who has so 
wondrously reached out for me. Friends, 
don’t get me wrong: By no means do I count 
myself an expert in all of this, but I’ve got my 
eye on the goal, where God is beckoning us 
onward—to Jesus. I’m off and running, and 
I’m not turning back. Philippians 4:12-14 
from The Message:

Have you failed? Own up to it and confess it 
to God and to another if need be. But don’t 
linger there long and let it define you. Let us 
be “off and running and not turning back” 
to the possibilities that God has for each of us.

FREE 
Shredding Event

This Saturday April 16 
9:00am-1:00pm • Front Parking Lot

Families and individuals (sorry, no 
businesses) may bring up to 5 paper boxes 
of materials for shredding. If you are unable 
to unload your boxes, we will be there to 
assist you.



Deacon of the Week
Bill Ryan has been a 
member of Trinity since 
2007. He and his wife 
Deedee have 3 children: 
Tyler, Ally and Evan. 
Bill is an Operations 
Manager with Alfred 
Williams & Company. He serves as 
1st Grade Sunday School Teacher and 
Upward Basketball Referee. He serves 
on the Pre-school Committee and the 
Operation Christmas Child Lead Team. 
He works with the Wisdom Seekers 
Sunday School Class. He also works with 
deacon Lenita Gruttadauria.

Fellowship Dinner
Wednesday, April 20

• Adults: $5.00 • Children: $3.00
Hamburger Steak, Creamed Potatoes/
Gravy, Green Beans, Salad, Dessert

Unless meals are prepaid, reservations 
and cancellations need to be made in 
the church office prior to 4:00pm each 
Monday. Permanent dinner reservations for 
the semester, or week-to-week reservations 
can be made by contacting RaNada (919-
787-3740) or rthornton@tbcraleigh.com) or 
by using the card in the pews and putting 
it in the offering plate. Please don’t put the 
Dinner payments in the offering plate.

A Christian 
Perspective on

ISLAM
Wednesdays, Through - May 25 

6:30pm • Chapel • Led by Dr. Roberts

This is an eight week study on Islam  
and a Christian response.

Staff Anniversary

Liz Adams, Pastoral Secretary, 
celebrates her 6 year anniversary with 
Trinity Baptist Church on April 14th.  
Please take the time to say a personal 
word, write a note or place a phone call 
to Liz or offer words of encouragement 
and support for the fine job she is doing.

Welcome to Trinity

Jimmy Pearce of Raleigh, joined TBC 
by statement of faith.

Kaitlyn Forrest, daughter of David & 
Stacie Forrest of Raleigh, joined TBC by 
baptism by profession of faith.

Thank You Card

From Molly Emmett. This card will be 
posted on the bulletin board for the 
congregation to read.

DISCIPLESHIP ACADEMY:
What Does the  
Bible Say About

Citizenship?
Sunday, April 17 • 6:00pm • Chapel 

Facilitators: Dr. Jeff Roberts  
& Dr. Clay Warf

Using discernment to discover what the Bible 
says about current and theological topics.

Women’s  
Book Study

Thursday, April 21 
7:00pm • Church Parlor

Time Keeper  by Mitch Albom

For more info call Beth Duke: 919-880-7251.

This Week’s Food Pantry Needs:
• Canned Corn      • Canned Pastas



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Smoke on the  
Mountain Homecoming

Friday, May 6 • 4:30pm-11:00pm
Ron’s Barn (buffet) $13.50, including  
dinner, dessert, beverage, tax and tip.

Friday May 13 • 11:00am-5:30pm
Ron’s Barn (cafeteria style) your  

meal prices will vary, starting at special for 
$4.59 plus beverage, tax and tip.

Cost: $21 plus Meal*

The Smoke on the Mountain plays have 
been the most popular events we have ever 
scheduled. You must see this final show in 
the Trilogy. 

Questions? Call Kathy Driver at 919-621-
0236. Sign-up now to get a seat for the 
performance of your choice!

Nursing Homes & 
Homebound Visits
Wednesday, April 20 • 10:00am • FH

Friends Day
Celebration of  

Our Homebound Members

Tuesday, April 26

We’ll celebrate our Seniors who can 
no longer attend church functions 
on a regular basis. The PrimeTimers 
serenade before lunch is served to 
them and any family members or other 
persons who make it possible for them 
to attend. If you know someone who 
should attend or if you are willing to 
provide transportation for an attendee 
or otherwise help with this event, call 
Nancy Hurt at 919-604-0089.

Senior Adult & 
Baptist Heritage 

Sunday
Sunday, May 1

Each year on the first Sunday of May, 
our church celebrates Senior Adult 
Sunday with many of our seniors and 
the PrimeTimers Choir participating 
in worship with Dr. Roberts. We are 
so blessed to be a multi-generational 
church with charter members still 
attending! Can you believe we have at 
least two members that are centenarians! 

Luncheon 
No Charge but you Must Sign-Up 

Deadline: April 24

Sign-up in the B-200 Hallway or  
call the Church Office

After the 10:55 worship service, seniors 
are invited to enjoy a luncheon in their 
honor in the Fellowship Hall. There is 
no charge, but you must sign-up so that 
we will be sure to have enough food! 
You can sign-up on the List at the B-200 
Hallway or you can call the church 
office at 919-787-3740. 

Only A Few Space Left!

Pigeon Forge & The Smokies
October 10-14, 2016 • Cost: $450 • 5 Days, 4 Nights, Tour Bus



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Belize School 
Construction 
Mission Trip

For Adults/Older Students 
August 12-20 • Cost: $1,200 

SIGN-UP DEADLINE: THIS SUNDAY

We will be continuing our work on the Santa 
Elena Baptist Primary School with Pastor 
Manny Cowo and the great people of Santa 
Elena. You’ll meet families / friends that we 
have gotten to know over the years including 
the children that attend the school who live 
in the neighborhood. At this time it is still a 
guess as to how far along the congregation 
will be in their work on the building. But we 
may be installing windows and doors into the 
two 30x30 classrooms we are working on.

We will be staying at the Aguada Hotel within 
walking distance of the worksite. And their 
cooks will serve us a hot breakfast and full 
dinner each day. One of the church families 
will bring our lunch to the worksite.

We will work on Saturday, then attend 
church with the Santa Elena Baptist Church 
on Sunday and take in some Mayan ruins or 
go cave tubing. We’ll work full days Monday 
through Thursday, and spend our last day 
on the island of Caye Caulker relaxing, 
snorkeling, fishing or just exploring this small 
Caribbean paradise!

Sign-up by contacting Hal Melton: hmelton@
tbcraleigh.com or 919-787-3740 by April 17. 
After that the plane tickets will be purchased!

MCCREARY COUNTY, KY

Summer  
Mission Trip

Construction Volunteers Needed 
July 9-16 • Cost: $265

Steve Isaacs will be coordinating the 
construction mission on Bobby and Betty 
Slavey’s modest home. We need several more 
construction volunteers, and at least one with 
professional building construction experience.

During the week we will be adding two 10x10 
bedrooms, a porch and a closet onto the back 
of the house. Then we will replace the back 
of the tin roof. 

Sign-up today on the Narthex Registration 
Board, or contact Hal Melton at hmelton@
tbcraleigh.com / 919-787-3740. Thanks! 

KY PineKnot Center 
Donations Need

We are taking a load to McCreary County, KY 
to re-stock the PineKnot Cooperative (our 
mission partner, Hills and Hollers Ministries). 

Items that are desperately needed:
Women’s Underwear, (Sizes 5, 6 & 7), 
Women’s Socks, Men’s Underwear  
(Sizes S, M & L - Boxers or Briefs), Girls 
Underwear (Size 3), Training Bras.

Bring these items to B 200 hallway KY 
Donations Box. 

This Saturday, April 16
Thanks to the 97 who signed up to take part in this local 
missions blitz. Most of the 16 projects will be accomplished 
this Saturday. We will gather in the Fellowship Hall at 8:45am 
Saturday morning for a Missions Thought and Prayer. In the 
meantime, you can be lifting this whole mission effort in prayer 
daily this week. Pray that God will use each individual’s gifts to 
make a difference in at least one person’s life.



Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Take notice of the music calendar 
below to stay up to date with choir 

rehearsals and upcoming music events!

April 17
Orchestra  

Both Morning Services

April 24
Student Choir Concert 

6:00pm

May 1
Baptist Heritage Day;  PrimeTimers  

10:55 am Service 

Preschool and Children’s Choirs 
6:00pm

May 4
B.E.A.T.S Begins

May 15
Orchestra and Ensembles Concert 

6:00pm

May 22
PrimeTimers, Bells of Praise,   
& Trinity Laymen Concert 

6:00pm

Music Calendar

Student Choir Concert 
Sunday, April 24 • 6:00pm

Our students are preparing for both  
their concert as well as Graduate Sunday  

on June 5. Both choirs will be singing 
together on these special days. 

• Dress Rehearsal • 
Sunday, April 17 • 6:00pm

Parents, we will hold one practice together on 
April 17 as our dress rehearsal. 

Preschool & Children’s 
Choirs Concert
Sunday, May 1 • 6:00 pm

This will be opportunity to hear our children 
sing and share what they have learned 
this season in choir. It is such a joy to hear 
children’s voices and their developing faith 
through song. Come support our children as 
they lead. Children’s Choirs will not rehearse 
in May, however, there will be music blocks 
available for 4 weeks. 

Special thanks to Sylvia Pearce and the 
Bells of Praise for their worship leadership 
this past Sunday morning. This group has 
work so hard through the year and has 
shown such growth each time they play. 
“Amazing Grace” has become one of my 
personal favorites, and so many people have 
commented on how worshipful it was in our 
services. Thank you all for your hard work 
and dedication.

Get ready for B.E.A.T.S. 
“Bringing Energetic Activity Through Song” 
is a new program of music for the weeks of 
May following our preschool and children’s 
choir concert on May 1. On May 4, 11, 18 and 
25, students in Grades 1-5 will participate in 
their normal choir time scheduled at 6:00 pm, 
however, with a new twist.

Preschool children will still continue in their 
music for 4’s and 5’s with Sally Melvin.

Grade 1 students will explore “Tap Bells” 
with Alma Hoffmann.

Grades 2 and 3 students will have fun with 
hand chimes taught by Sylvia Pearce.

Grades 4 & 5 students will learn how to tell 
biblical stories through drums and percussion 
with Steve and Amy Byers as teachers.

This is going to be fun time of music! On June 
1, some of our musicians will be featured at 
the Cooper’s BBQ Night in the FH. 



Rev. Lydia Tatum, ltatum@tbcraleigh.com s Christian Davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

www.lifehonestly.com

Words from Lydia

Summer Mission Trip  
Opportunities

More information will be mailed out soon!

High School Mission Trip 
June 26-July 1 • Cincinnati, OH

Middle School Passport Trip 
July 10-15 • Danville, VA

College Mission Trip 
July 31-August 6 • SC Disaster Relief 

The weather is changing in a way that 
brings a bit of uncertainty and chaos to our 
morning routine at the Tatum house. We 
are in between wardrobes – having almost 
grown out of the winter wardrobe, yet it is 
not quite warm enough each day for the 
new spring/summer wardrobe that fits. Our 
mornings often seem to start in frenzy. When 
our lives begin to reflect the weather, we can 
quickly feel like we are in over our heads. 
Our calendars (or our kids’ calendars) and 
our never-ending to-do lists begin to set the 
tone for our days, and we quickly lose sight 
of our peace-giving, soul-satisfying faith that 
once was. 

So, this is what we do. Take it as advice, or 
throw it out with the trash. But, it helps us. 
Each morning, we have to take a collective 
breath. We have to take time to breathe in 
God’s Spirit and let God set the tone for our 
day. Some mornings, when we are really 

on it and are donning our super-parent 
capes, we cuddle in and read one Bible 
story together and pray. Other mornings, we 
remember as we are swinging through the 
carpool line to say a quick prayer over our 
day. However it happens, it is important for 
us to begin our day with God. Will it keep 
us from arguing over Netflix, light sabers, 
and tutus? Will it keep us from growing 
weary from our own choice to overschedule 
ourselves? Will it keep us from feeling the 
stress from everyday life? No. But, it will 
help us to refocus and be reminded of the 
One who is in control of all things. And, the 
more often we acknowledge Him, the more 
we begin to rightly-align our desires and, 
eventually, our to-do lists. Take time this 
week to find breath in God… and bundle 
up in your parkas and flip flops – it’s a crazy 
world out there.

Flower Planting 
(Middle School)

Sunday, April 17th • 3:00pm  
(Meet Outside Underground)

We will be going back to Litchford Falls 
Nursing and Rehabilitation Center to 
plant flowers for the senior citizens. 
This activity will be followed by a trip to 
Goodberry’s for ice cream!

Haven House  
(High School) 

Saturday, April 16 • 8:30am-12:30pm

We will all meet at the Underground 
to head over to help paint a mural at 
Haven House! 

Northbound & 
D-Team Schedule

6:00pm • MS Challenge • ROC
6:20pm • MS D-Teams • A300 Hall

7:00pm • MS Northbound • UG



Sign-up today. Only a few spots left! 

Passportkids Camp
For Children: Grades 3 - 5

July 5 - 8 
Registration is Due! • $100.00

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Block Classes
For Grade School Children

Wednesdays • 6:45pm -7:30pm

Children must sign-up for classes as  
they enter for choir. The Block classes 

will be held in classroooms near  
the choir classes and in the Gym.  

Check out some of the fun offerings:

• Crafts Galore    • Wacky Gym Games 
• Missions Mania     • Cooking Fun 

• Lego Land and Board Games

VBS is Coming…
June 16 - 18

Who doesn’t love the BEACH?  
Join us this Summer for Beach Fun,  

Surf Action and Bible Activities! 

Volunteer for a  
groovy weekend adventure.

Sign-up today. Only a few spots left! 

Passportkids Camp
For Children: Grades 3 - 5

July 5 - 8 
Registration is Due! • $100.00

We have just concluded a class with our 
children on becoming a Christian and 
becoming a church member. As we reviewed 
these verses, I am reminded that we all need 
to know what the Bible says about becoming 
a Christian. Use these verses for your own 
affirmation and when talking with anyone 
[young or old] about discovering Christ and 
choosing to live for Him. 

God loves us. “God so loved the world that 
He gave His one and only Son, that whoever 
believes in Him shall not perish but have 
eternal life.” – John 3:16

Everyone sins. “All have sinned and fall 
short of the glory of God.” – Romans 3:23 

Sin separates us from God. “The wages of 
sin is death, but the gift of God is eternal life 
in Christ Jesus our Lord.” – Romans 6:23

Christ died for us. “While we were still 
sinners, Christ died for us.” – Romans 5:8

Be sorry for our sins. “Repent, then, and 
turn to God, so that your sins may be wiped 
out.” – Acts 3:19

Believe in Jesus. “Believe in the Lord Jesus, 
and you will be saved.” Acts 16:31

Tell others about our faith in Jesus.  
“If you confess with your mouth, ‘Jesus is 
Lord,’ and believe in your heart that God 
raised Him from the dead, you will be 
saved.” – Romans 10:9

Live in a way that pleases God. “If you  
love me, you will obey what I command.” 
– John 14:15

Becoming A Christian



Katie Medlin, kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Join us in our Parent Child Dedication 
Sunday, May 8th. This time together offers 
families an opportunity to join with Trinity 
Baptist Church to work together and use the 
best of our combined resources and energy 
to build strong families and raise Godly 
children. This memorable service offers you 
an opportunity as a parent and family to 
commit with other families to raising Christ 

centered, others oriented children. It also 
gives you the opportunity to have our church 
to pray for God’s blessings on your child 
and your family. The dedication service is 
a celebration that recognizes your child is a 
gift from God and makes public the church’s 
commitment to your family and your family’s 
commitment to the church. Please contact 
Katie Medlin at kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com if 
you would like to dedicate your child on 
May 8th.

VBS 2016
June 16 - 18th

Come catch the wave of God’s amazing  
love at a weekend at the beach at Trinity. 

If you’re interested in working with our VBS 
this year, please contact Katie Medlin at 

kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com.

Preview of the Schedule
Thursday, June 16 • 6:00pm - 8:00pm

Friday, June 17 • 6:00pm - 8:00pm

Saturday, June 18 
9:00am - 2:00pm • Lunch provided

Parent/Child Dedication
May 8th • Both services

Preschool Ministry Area 
Safety & Security

•	 Doors to preschool classrooms 
should be kept shut and only the 
preschoolers, the children and their 
leaders are allowed into the rooms. 
Parents or legal guardians should 
remain in the hall when dropping off 
and picking up their children.

•	 Two non-related adults should be 
present with preschoolers or children 
at all times.

•	 A designated leader such as the 
Preschool Sunday School Division 
Director or the Mission Friends 
Director patrols the halls during 
program activities.

•	 Parents or legal guardians are 
expected to use a sign-in and sign-out 
sheet for preschoolers. Parents of 
preschoolers may be given a pager, 
security tag or security card from their 
child’s teacher when signing in.

•	 Preschool children should be released 
to a parent or guardian with the 
proper identification. This includes a 
security card or pager. 

•	 Preschoolers are not to be released to 
anyone without proper Identification.



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

Volunteers Needed
4th Monday • 11:00am - 2:00pm  

(starting May)

5th Monday • 8:00am - 11:00am & 
6:00pm - 9:00pm 

1st & 4th Wednesday • 7:45 - 9:00pm

5th Friday • 9:00am - 12:00pm

Contact Michelle: 919-787-3740 or 
memmering@tbcraleigh.com if you 

can sub short term or know of anyone 
interested in taking on a regular spot.

ROC Activities
April 17 - April 23

M, W • 7:00-8:00 am • Gym
Cardio Strength Training

M, W • 5:45pm • Gym
Boot Camp

W, F • 9:00-10:00 am • Gym
Stroller Strides

T, Th, F • 5:30-6:30 am • Gym
Fit4 Mom/Body Back Class

T, Th • 9:00-10:00 am • Gym
Dance-It Group Fitness Class

Th • 9:00-9:45 am • MP Room
Senior Adult Strength and Stretch • FREE

ROC Volunteers*
Monday, April 18

8am-11am	 Charlie & Dottie DeFrancis
11am-2pm	 Anita Yeargin
3pm-6pm	 Jane Sauls
6pm-9pm	 Bill Shelton

Tuesday, April 19
8am-11am	 Leland Cottle
11am-2pm	 Stephanie Treadway
3pm-6pm	 Kim Royal
6pm-9pm	 Joe & Star Davis

Wednesday, April 20
8am-11am	 Marcel Beaudreau
11am-2pm	 Jack Cooke
7:45pm-9pm	 Ron Brown

Thursday, April 21
8am-11am	 Beverly Munday
11am-2pm	 Marcel Beaudreau
3pm-6pm	 Peggy Paul
6pm-9pm	 Mike Stines

Friday, April 22
8am-11am	 Johnny Teal
11am-2pm	 Nell Campbell

Saturday, April 23
9am - 12pm 	 Mike Stines

* The volunteers schedule is subject to 
change. If no volunteer is available the ROC 
may close, even during regular hours.

ROC Calendar 
ROC’n Golf Tournament 

May 16, 2016

10th Annual NH5k 
September 10, 2016

ROC Hours
Monday • Tuesday • Thursday 

8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Wednesday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Friday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm  

(Gym Floor Closes at 11:45)

Saturday 
9:00 am - 12:00 pm



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

Trinity Group 
Fitness Classes

$5 Individual classes

$30 Monthly fitness pass  
(Price does not include Dance-it classes)

No contract or commitments required. 
Longevity of participation  

at user’s discretion

Cardio Strength Training
Monday & Wednesday 

7:00-8:00am • Gym Floor 
Instructor: Kathy Wilson

Senior Strength & Stretch for 50+
Thursday  

9:00-9:45am • Multipurpose Room 
Instructor: Lynn Lawton 
Class is Free to Attend

Trinity Ballet 
Classes 

Tuesdays, March 8 - May 17 
K - 3rd Grade • 4:45 - 6:00pm 

Thursdays, March 10 - May 19 
3’s & 4’s • 4:00 - 5:00pm 

4th-5th Grade • 5:00 - 6:15pm

Recital 
Saturday, May 21• 4:00pm • FH

Benefitting the TBC Shaw Missions Fund 

May 16 
Heritage Golf Club  

Registration • Noon  
Shotgun Start • 1:00pm

The ROC’n Golf Tournament is open to 
anyone who would like to play golf and 
support the Shaw Missions Fund. All 
Trinity members, guests, and community 
members are welcome. Trinity members are 
encouraged to invite family and friends to be 
a part of the golf tournament.

The individual registration fee is $75, and the 
team registration fee is $300. The registration 
fee covers green fee, cart fee, range balls, 
drinks/snacks, and meal.

Register at: www.rocraleigh.com/ 
roc-n-golf-tournament-benefitting- 

shaw-missions-fund
Additional Classes

Offered by outside vendors and  
have a different fee structure

Boot Camp
Monday & Wednesday 

5:45-6:45pm • Gym 
Instructor: Judy Stewart

Dance It
Tuesday & Thursdays 

9:00-10:00am 
Instructor: Kathy Wilson 

Fit4 Mom/Body Back Class
Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 

5:30-6:30 am • Gym 
Instructor: Missy Curren



E-mail newsletter articles no later than  
Noon Fridays to: info@tbcraleigh.com.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is 
published weekly, except July 4th 
week and Christmas week by Trinity 
Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks Road, 
Raleigh, NC 27609.

Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, 
NC. Postmaster: Send address changes 
to Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., 
Raleigh, NC 27609

Trinity Baptist Church Staff
Tel: 919-787-3740 • Fax: 919-787-4884 

Prayer Line: 781-PRAY (7729) 
www.tbcraleigh.com 

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
Senior Pastor 

ext. 4850 • jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Hal Melton  
Assoc. Pastor, Missions & Senior Adults 
ext. 4858 • hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Steve Byers 
Assoc. Pastor, Worship & Music 

ext. 4861 • slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
Assoc. Pastor, Education & Families 

ext. 4855 • kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
Assoc. Pastor, Outreach & Recreation 

ext. 4856 • sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
Assoc. Pastor, Minister to Students 
ext. 4857 • ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Christian Davis 
Student Ministry Associate 

ext. 4860 • cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin 
Minister to Preschool & Families 

ext. 4859 • kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator 
ext. 4853 • janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Liz Adams, Pastoral Secretary 
ext. 4851 • ladams@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary 
ext. 4854 • rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Emmering, Ministerial Secretary 
ext. 4852 • memmering@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director 
ext. 4864 • preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin. 
ext. 4865

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist

Ramona Green, Pianist

Barbara Bowen, Pianist

When you provide a check as payment, you authorize 
us either to use information from your check to make 
a one-time electronic fund transfer from your account 
or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Vision for Growth
April 10, 2016

Growing through Bible Study...
Members 		  New 	  
Age Group	 Present 	 Members	 Visitors

Adults	 527	 0	 9
Students	 125	 0	 1
Children	 69	 0	 0
Preschool	 75	 0	 1
Totals 	 796	 0	 11
Sunday School 	 Total 807
Growing through Worship...
8:45am Worship Attendance 	 280 
10:55am Worship Attendance 	 565 
Total Worship Attendance 	 845
Growing through Stewardship...
(YTD totals through 2/29/2016)
YTD General  
Fund Needs (Budget) 	 $485,595.00
YTD Operating Receipts 	 $456,971.91  
YTD Operating Expenses 	 $410,502.85
Capital Campaign
Capital Campaign Pledges 	 $4,166,670.00
Pledged Money Received 	 $1,881,833.77
Total Received 	 $2,053,138.38

ETC Workers
Sunday, April 17

Hostess: Jen Hall 
Assistant Hostess: Katherine Taylor

8:45 am Worship Service
PJ Ginocchio, Herb & Liz Land, Judy Pope, 
Michael & Michaela Langley

10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos	 Angela Strickland, Star Davis
5-10 mos	 Susan Morris, Jeff Hall,  

Kim Beckett
11-14 mos	 Mark or Christy Frisbee
15-19 mos	 Lauren Dalman, Nancy Johnson
20-24 mos	 Kris Ference
2 yrs	 Bonnie Walston, Lindsay Stewart, 

Kayla Hall
3 yrs	 Jerry Strickland, Jada Coleman, 

Leah Townsend
4 yrs	 Jennifer Townsend, Logan Hall, 

Izabella Ference

Wednesday, April 20
Bed Babies	 Melody Yeargan, Kim Beckett
Toddlers	 Judy Pope, Lisa Bradley 
Two’s	 MaryAnn & Jim Bedingfield


